
Year 5/6: 89.7% Below 

Year 3/4: 97.4% Good 

Year 1/2: 98% Good 

Reception: 96% Below 

Nursery: 87.2% Well 
below  

 

This week’s whole 
school attendance                      

94.8%  

Yearly school 
attendance to date:  

95.3% 

Target 96.6% 

This is the expected 
standard for all schools. 

   

 

Parents/Carers,  

Anti-Bullying Week 2021: One Kind Word 

This week, the children have been part of anti-bullying 
assemblies and held discussions in their classes. Thank you to 
all the children who raised awareness of bullying this week by 
wearing their odd socks on Monday. Kindness is more 
important today than it has ever been. The isolation of the 
last year has underlined how little acts of consideration can 
break down barriers and brighten the lives of the people 
around us. This is one of the reasons, that ‘One Kind Word’ has 
been chosen as the theme of Anti-Bullying Week this week.  

Preston Park adventure!  

Yesterday, Years 1 & 2 went on a memorable trip to Preston Park to see what life was like for 
a Victorian school child. After wondering down the cobbled Victorian street, the children had 
the opportunity to visit the shops. They tried on some Victorian style clothing, looked at how 

medicines were made, visited the police station and best of 
all, were given some treats from the sweet shop. The children 
also experienced a 
Victorian school day 
where they wrote on 
slates and explored 
Victorian toys.  What 
an amazing experience 
for our children and 
their behaviour was 
excellent!  

Important dates for the diary  

Thursday 25th November Y5/6 Trip to thea-
tre (please return consent letter and payment 
asap)  

Monday 6th December 2pm Outdoor Xmas 
Fayre (TBC) 

Thursday 9th December morning—EYFS trip 
to Play Factory  

Tuesday 14th December 4. 45pm Outdoor 
Xmas Carol performance (TBC) 

Friday 17th December—Xmas dinner in school 
and wear your Xmas jumper.  

Christingle service for children in their classes 
at 12.30pm. School will close for a deep clean at 
1pm and ALL children must be collected at 1pm 
from their usual doors. Thank you  

All festive events are planned to go ahead out-
side but this is to be confirmed depending on 
covid cases at the time. 

Return to school on Wednesday 5th Janu-
ary 2021  

Children in Need 

As always, our families bowled us over with their generosi-
ty in supporting this year’s appeal. Please keep an eye on 
our Facebook page for photographs of today’s activities 

and amazing costumes. 

Working together to be the best we can be  

Head Teacher’s Awards - Team player  

Emily W —Miss Bussey  

Bailey M -Mrs Jones 

Alyssa O- Mrs Springgay 

Thomas T -Mr Fairbridge 

Caitlin C -Mrs Norris 

 

Breakfast club star is Caitlin C     

 

 

Friday 19th November 2021 



We are a Rights Respecting School! 

Article 1 – Definition of a child: All children under 18 have all the 

rights in the Convention 

Article 4 – Making rights real: Governments must do all they can 

to make sure every child can enjoy their rights by creating sys-

tems and passing laws that promote and protect children’s 

rights. 

ParentPay reminder  

Please make sure all ac-

counts are up to date. 

Thank you   

 

School council update! 

This week KS2 have been learning about COP 26 and wanted to 

make some small changes in our school which would make a 

difference. The school council discussed recycling and how as a 

school we could recycle more.  Following the meeting and a dis-

cussion with Mrs Thornton, new recycling bins have been ordered 

and the children ap-

pointed on the ECO 

team will be ensuring 

that we improve the 

recycling at Lingdale 

Primary.  

Remembrance Sunday  

What a excellent turn out at the cenotaph on 

Sunday– thanks to all the families who sup-

ported this significant day. Our deputy Head 

girl did us proud– laying our wreath with ma-

turity and respect. Well done Summer!  

Covid update!  

Please remember if your 

child shows any symptoms 

they should go for  PCR test 

and isolate until you have 

the result. Help keep our 

school covid free. Thank you 

for the support! 

Orienteering Day 

Tuesday 23rd November  

Please can all children in KS2 come to school in old, 

warm, waterproof clothes on Tuesday. Mr Easton 

from East Cleveland Sports Partnership will be lead-

ing the children around an orienteering adventure 

course at various times of the day. 

 

 


